
TOWN OF CONCORD BOARD PUBLIC HEARING       November 3, 2021 

2022 Preliminary Budget           9:30 a.m.  

 

PUBLIC HEARING OPENED BY CLYDE M. DRAKE, SUPERVISOR 

 

ROLL CALL:  

 

  PRESENT: CLYDE M. DRAKE, SUPERVISOR 

    JAMES M. KREZMIEN, COUNCILMAN 

    PHILIP DROZD, COUNCILMAN 

 

  EXCUSED:  KENNETH D. ZITTEL, COUNCILMAN 

WILLIAM F. SNYDER, III, COUNCILMAN 

 

  ALSO PRESENT: STEPHANIE A. BACON, Deputy Town Clerk 

      

          

 

 Supervisor Drake opened the Public Hearing at 9:30 a.m. Town Clerk Schweikert 

had published the Notice of Public Hearing in the Springville Journal on October 28, 

2021.  The Public Hearing Notice was posted on the signboard at the Town Hall and on 

the Town’s website: townofconcordny.com on October 26, 2021. 

 

 Supervisor Drake advised that this meeting is being opened and will be adjourned 

until the Public Hearing on November 11, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.  

  

Motion by Councilman Drozd, seconded by Councilman Krezmien, to 

adjourn the hearing at 9:33 a.m.  The Public Hearing to be reopened on November 11, 

2021 at 6:30 p.m. Councilmen Krezmien, Drozd; Supervisor Drake, voting aye.  Carried.   

 

 

 

    _______________________________________________ 

    Stephanie A. Bacon 

    Deputy Town Clerk 

 

 

              

      

 


